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The Numerical Optimization Research Group is one of the 
top international research group domicile in the 
Department of Mathematical Science, Bayero University 
Kano with 45 memberships across most higher institutions 
within and outside Nigeria. The group visited Bayero 

thUniversity Kano on Tuesday, 7  January, 2025.

The Research group led by Prof. Muhammad Yusuf Waziri, 
said they were at the office of the Vice-Chancellor to pay 
him a visit and update him on the activities, achievements, 
contributions of the research group as well as to inform him 
of the forthcoming international conference holding in the 
University. 

Prof. Waziri disclosed that the research group had a 
partnership with international co-researchers and 
contributed in publishing a total of 599 publications, 
6,561Scopus Citations index, 9,779 Google Scholar 
Citations index since 2017. He added that out of the 599 
publications, 103 were quartile ranked including; Q1:31, 

Q2:42, and  Q3:30 journals. The group also contributed 
457impact factor and 85H-index journals based on 
individuals. 

He stated that the part of the achievements recorded by the 
research group included; wining of two (2) international 
research grants in University Utara, Malaysia (UUM) and 
collaborated with sister universities of Putra Malaysia 
(UPM), Thailand and India, among others. And also 
collaborated with Tertiary Education Trust Fund 
(TETFund) in sponsoring students to pursue their 
education out of which six (6) students graduated with 
PhDs and one (1) M.Sc. student.

He said the group was created purposely for researches and 
mentoring, adding that recently Science Direct had 
published 500 best mathematical of Africa out of which 
seven (7) featured in the publications were members of this 
group.

Numerical Optimization Research Group Visits VC 
… Plans to hold  Internat ional Conference 

By Suleiman Salihu 

Members of Numerical Optimization Research Team in a group phonograph with Vice Chancellor 
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He advised the research group to continue with the good 
efforts and be publicizing their work for encouragement 
from part of staff and the University. He assured them that 
his door was wide-opened to support researchers for the 
betterment of the University. The VC announced the 
donation of one million naira to further boost the effort of 
the research team.

In his vote-of-thanks, Malam Ya'u Balarabe Musa, thanked 
the Vice-Chancellor for giving them time to voice out their 
achievements to the University Management. He 
appreciated the kind support and encouragement giving to 
the research group which he said it would motivate them to 
double their efforts in producing more researches for the 
progress of the University.   

He also highlighted some of the group's activities 
including; Bimonthly degree and monthly non-degree 
research presentations, free research talks and receiving 
research students for background courses from sister 
universities, among others. 

Prof. Waziri, disclosed that the group were planning for 
hosting an international conference in Bayero University, 
Kano with proposed 200 participants of both national and 
international researchers.

Responding the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu 
Abbas, thanked the research group for the visit and 
appreciated what they had been going silently. “I believe 
part of the position of the University in ranking was as 
result of this achievements,” he stated.

ensure a more effective and harmonious service delivery 
framework.

The Director highlighted several concerning reports 
received by the SERVICOM Directorate regarding 
practices within the School of Continuing Education.  “We 
received a lot of complaints these included instances of 
continuous assessment (CA) tests being conducted on 
examination days, delays in invigilation and marking, and 
significant gaps in the timely production of transcripts”. 

He emphasized that such issues have adversely affected the 
institution's reputation, with BUK graduates missing 
crucial opportunities both locally and internationally due 
to transcript delays. The Director explained that this is an 
open administration, they should feel free to report 
whatever challenges they are facing and the VC chancellor 
has promised to assist in every capacity.

In his response the Dean School of continuing Education 
Professor Usman Dau Aliyu, who was represented by the 
Deputy Dean Dr.Balarabe Abubakar welcomed 
SERVICOM BUK to SCE, explained his delight “this 
visitation has become an eye opener for me and I believe to 
all the staff in SCE, thus the issue of SCE has been peculiar 
over time due to the nature of students we are dealing with 
but we are grateful for having this avenue that we will 
channel our complaints to the management directly.”

He further more stated some of the challenges they were 
facing in SCE that comprises of less or Zero Supply of 
power, office furniture and roof leakages, late reception of 
information and Poor Water system among others. But the 
biggest challenge they are having is result compilation 
which is due to non-inclusion of SCE in BOOK REST. 
“Despite all effort by the Dean of SCE to be included in 
BOOK REST which will ease in result compilation all 
effort had been in vein, but we indulge the management 
support to look into the matter” He added. 

Among the SCE team that attended were Hajiya Atine 
Maryam Ali Administrative Secretary, Dr.Kabiru Ibrahim 
HOD Social Science and Administration and Danladi 
Musa HOD Science among others. 

As part of its on-going efforts to improve service delivery 
and tackle challenges within the School of Continuing 
Education (SCE), the Directorate of SERVICOM 
convened a high-level meeting with the school's 

rdmanagement and stakeholders on Friday the 3  of January 
2025.
The session provided an opportunity to outline 
SERVICOM's core functions, explore strategies for 

overcoming persistent issues, and strengthen collaboration 
aimed at enhancing the quality of education and 
administrative processes.

The Director Directorate of SERVICOM Professor Aliyu 
Muazu , expressed  his heartfelt appreciation to the 
management and staff of the School of Continuing 
Education for accommodating the meeting on such short 
notice. He commended the university's significant 
investment in elevating the school to its current stature, 
emphasizing the importance of maintaining and building 
upon these achievements. 

While addressing the lecturers, he urged them to 
demonstrate greater punctuality, dedication, and 
commitment in their roles, highlighting their pivotal role in 
sustaining the school's excellence. 

The Director reassured everyone that the SERVICOM 
Directorate is committed to supporting, not victimizing, 
individuals, and called for their collective cooperation to 

SERVICOM Directorate Collaborates with School of 
Continuing Education to Address Key Challenges

By Ibrahim Ado Saleh 

Staff of the SERVICOM Directorate during and interactive session 
with Management of School of Continuing Education (SCE)



The Vice Chancellor of Bayero University Kano, 
Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas  made a profound call to 
action for Nigerian politicians advising that politics 

should be about serving the people, not just personal interests. 

He advised the politicians to rethink their priorities and focus 
on the development of society, suggesting that by working 
together, they can create a brighter future for Nigeria's youth 
and unlock the country's full potential.

Speaking while receiving officials of APC 44 Local 
Government Area Councilors Forum who visited him on 
Thursday, 9th January, emphasized the need for politicians to 
focus on the development of society. According to him, this 
can be achieved by giving special attention to youth 
development, educational growth, and economic progress.

“By prioritizing development and the needs of the people, 
Nigerian politicians can create a brighter future for the 
country and its citizens.” said Professor Abbas, lamenting that 
a situation where people value personal gains against the 
interest of the society, it will not augur well for our growth and 
development.

The VC charged that the political class has a critical role to 
play in shaping the future of Nigeria. ”By prioritizing 
development over bitterness and pettiness, politicians can 
create a brighter future for the country's youth. This is a lesson 

that can be learned from developed nations, where education 
and economic growth are highly valued.”

The VC aptly put it, "any society that negates education to the 
background is heading for doom." This stark reality 
highlights the importance of investing in education and 
human capital. By doing so, Nigeria can unlock its full 
potential and become a major player on the global stage.
“As Nigeria continues to navigate the complexities of 
development, it is essential that politicians prioritize the 
needs of the people over their own interests. By doing so, they 
can create a more just and equitable society where everyone 
has access to opportunities and resources,” he declared.
Professor Abbas explained that his emphasis on education 
and economic growth is particularly noteworthy because 
these are critical areas that require sustained investment and 
attention advancing that by prioritizing these areas, 
politicians can create a solid foundation for Nigeria's 
development and prosperity.

The Vice Chancellor commended the forum for the visit and 
said for them to come to the academia, it is a good signal that 
our society is on the path to greatness, because you are the 
players of politics at the grassroots level and by the time you 
realize the import of my message, certainly a positive change 
will occur.

He assured the forum that there request for slots in the 
admission exercise is granted so long as the applicants meets 
the university entry requirements.
Earlier speaking, the team leader of the visiting Councillors, 
Honourable Adamu, Mukhtar Adamu expressed gratitude for 
the opportunity given them by the Vice Chancellor to receive 
them despite his tight schedules.
He revealed that the visit was principally aimed at showing 
appreciation to what they described as the VC's commitment 
to the development of education, particularly how he 
transformed the institution to be amongst the top 10 in the 
country.
Honourable Adamu also sought special consideration in the 
admission exercise for their electorate, particularly the poor 
ones who always find it difficult to secure admission 
especially in view of the high number of applicants and the 
limited slots.

Rethink Your Priorities:
 VC BUK Urges Politicians to Focus on Development 

By Lamara Garba 
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The 2024 competition, which held in Lagos sometimes  in 
July, was attended by about 20 institutions of learning 
across Nigeria. BUK's team outshone the competition with 
innovative projects, earning them the top position. 

th
During the visit on Wednesday 8  January 2025, the team 
lead, Yusuf Musa, a Law student, presented a plaque and a 
cash prize of N500,000, which the team won during the 
ACT Foundation Leadership Challenge Cycle 7.

The Bayero University Kano, Entrepreneur Action Us  
(ENACTUS )team paid a courtesy visit to the Vice-
Chancellor to present their award as the Overall Best Team 
in the 2024 ENACTUS National Competition. 

The body, a global organization with headquarters in the 
United States of America, operates in 37 countries, 
including Nigeria.  I t  empowers students from 
polytechnics, colleges of education, and universities to use 
entrepreneurial action to create community impact.

BUK  Team Triumphs at National CompetitionEnactus
...VC Pledges Support for Global Success 

By Ibrahim  Ado Saleh 

Members of APC 44 LGA’s Councilors Forum in a group photograph 
with BUK VC Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas 
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"It is an honour to represent the rest of the team in 
appreciating the management's support and presenting this 
achievement,” Yusuf stated. He further highlighted 
ENACTUS' history, formerly known as SIFE since it's 
founding in 1975, emphasizing its mission to inspire 
students to develop community-focused ideas while 
building sustainable careers.

He explained that the ACT competition serves as a 
qualifying ground for the global ENACTUS competition, 
which will be held in Thailand later this year. Yusuf 
promised that by September, the team would return to 
present the global trophy to the university.

In his remarks, the Vice-Chancellor Professor Sagir 
Adamu Abbas, commended the team for their outstanding 
performance and demonstrated further support by adding 
N250,000 to their winnings. 

He assured the team of the management's readiness to 
provide any assistance needed and encouraged them to 

strive for success in the upcoming global competition in 
Thailand.

BUK ENACTUS Team presenting the cheque to VC BUK with 
Dean Students Affairs, Professor Shamsuddeen

The Centre for Dryland Agriculture (CDA), in 
collaboration with its Regional Agribusiness Innovation 
Hub (RAIHub), launched the Student Training and 
Employability Program (STEP) on Monday, January 6, 
2024. The training is a five-day event which will end on 
Friday, January 10, 2025.
Professor Jibrin Mohammed Jibrin, the Director of CDA, 
said the programme is part of the deliberate policy to create 

a sustainable future and foster self-reliance among youth 
and women through various agribusiness initiatives.

The Director explained that the training aims to equip 
graduates and graduating students of agriculture with 
essential skills to enhance their employability. "We 
initiated this program because many graduates from our 
institutions struggle to secure jobs," he said. "It's not due to 
a lack of agricultural knowledge or theoretical background 
but because they lack fundamental soft skills necessary to 
apply their training in the industry."

Dr. Adnan Aminu, the program's coordinator, highlighted 
that STEP is designed for graduates and graduating 

students from faculties of agriculture and related 
disciplines. He emphasized that the program goes beyond 
technical  ski l ls ,  incorporat ing leadership and 
entrepreneurship training.

He also mentioned that a prior research study was 
conducted to understand industry needs. The findings 
revealed that many employers were dissatisfied with the 
employability of graduates, citing a significant gap in the 
quality of candidates.
According to him employers will be invited to share their 
expectations regarding employment. Dr. Aminu noted that 
these interactions aim to provide trainees with 
opportunities for internships or employment. He urged 
participants to fully engage with the training, emphasizing 
that a first degree alone is insufficient in today's 
competitive job market; requisite skills are essential for 
success.

Alhaji Sulaiman Ilu Dambazau, a philanthropist and 
industry leader, spoke on the role of youth employment in 
agriculture and national development in Nigeria. He 
described agriculture as not only the backbone of Nigeria's 
economy but also a vital avenue for addressing youth 
unemployment.

Dambazau outlined several challenges in youth 
agricultural employment, including access to land and 
resources, educational gaps, skills mismatches, market 
access issues, and negative perceptions. He proposed 
strategies to tackle these challenges, such as land 
accessibility initiatives, innovative agricultural education, 
strengthened market linkages, promotion of agricultural 
entrepreneurship, and efforts to shift public perceptions.

He concluded by encouraging participants, stating, "Your 
innovative ideas, energy, and resilience are instrumental in 
transforming our agricultural landscape and driving 
national development."

CDA Launches Student Training and Employability Program
By Nura Garba

Participants of the CDA STEP Program
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The Bayero University, Kano is ready to partner with the 
Connected Learning for Science, Technology, Engineering 
and Mathematics (CL4STEM) the Vice-Chancellor, 
Professor SagirAdamu Abbas, has said.

The Vice-Chancellor, who was represented by the 
University Librarian, Dr. Kabiru Dahiru Abbas,was 

speaking at the CL4STEMproject scaling and curriculum 
nd

mainstreaming meeting held on Thursday, 2  January, 
2025 at the Faculty of Education Board Room.

Prof. Abbas stated that the programme was timely and apt 
in addressing multiple problems including; phobia and 

misconception about Mathematics and other science-
based subjects, overcome the shortage of students in 
sciences and other related subjects in the University.

In his paper presentation with the theme: “Mainstreaming 
CL4STEM into Pre-Service Science and Mathematics 
Teacher Education programme in Faculty of Education, 
Bayero University, Kano,” Prof. Garba Shu'aibu, who is 
the team lead and Kano State Coordinator onthe 
CL4STEM project explained that the workshop was to 
present a proposed CL4STEM curriculum content and to 
discuss the adoption and mainstreaming of the content into 
the Pre/in-service teachers training program of the faculty 
and in particular Department of Science and Technology 
Education (STE).

He stated that CL4STEM project was a piloted at scale in 
2021-2023 in Nigeria, Bhutan and Tanzania.He said the 
project was funded by International Developmentand 
Research Council (IDRC), Canada under the Global 
Partnership for Education and Innovation Exchange 
(GPE/KIX). 

He noted part of the objective the programme was to scale 
up the project by institutionalizing the model CL4STEM 
Teacher Professional Development (TPD) into pre-service 
and in-service science and mathematics teacher education 
training programme.

By Suleiman Salihu 

Members of the Bayero University Kano (BUK) Alumni of 
the 1990, 1991, and 1992 Science Classes Intake visited 
the Vice-Chancellor on Wednesday, January 8, 2025, on a 
special mission to fulfil pledges made during their Annual 
General Meeting (AGM). 

The delegation led by Malam Balarabe Nuhu Jalla said "it's 
an honour and privilege to be here again. Although we 
visited a few months ago to inform the management about 
our upcoming AGM, today we are here to fulfil the 
promises we made."

The alumni group presented a token of N1, 000,000 to 
support indigent students at BUK, recognizing the 
financial difficulties faced by many due to the challenging 
economic climate in Nigeria. Malam Balarabe emphasized 
that many students struggle to afford tuition fees, and this 
contribution aims to ease their burden.

The alumni also expressed their pride in the transformation 
BUK has undergone over the years, noting that the 
university continues to grow in value and impact. They 
assured the management that this donation was just the 
beginning and promised to make similar contributions 
annually to assist the less privileged students.

The Vice-Chancellor Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, 
thanked the alumni for their generosity, stating that it was a 

practice for graduates to give back to their alma mater. He 
shared that last month; the university identified 830 
students who were unable to pay their tuition fees despite 
the efforts of several philanthropists and the NEL fund. 
This donation will help ease some of these financial 
challenges. The VC expressed hope that this spirit of 
giving would continue in the years to come.

BUK's 1990 Science Class Intake Alumni Donates N1m for University’s Indigent Students Scholarship 
By Ibrahim  Ado Saleh 

BUK Ready to Partner with CL4STEM Project ...Says Prof. Abbas

BUK’s 1990 Science Class intake Alumni presenting a cheque 
to Vice Cahncellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas 

Participants of CL4STEM Project Scaling and Curriculum
Mainstreaming Meeting in a group photograph 
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He further explained on the key dimensions of CL4STEM 
knowledge framework for the pre-service training and in-
service teacher capacity building including Specific 
subject matter Knowledge (SMK), pedagogical content 
knowledge (PCK) and pedagogical knowledge (GPK) 
using CL4STEM curated OER modules which he 
explained in part. He supported his argument using three 
(3) topics each from Mathematics, Biology, Chemistry and 
Physics.

The erudite scholar went on in dissecting on the mode of 
delivery, implementation, training and certificationof the 
project; including use of online/offline OER modules and 
mobile phone messenger applications, among other things.

Earlier speaking, the Dean of Education, Dr. Abubakar 
Ibrahim Hassan, stated that the one-day workshop aimed at 
building the capacity of teacher-educators on way out and 
how to improve their strategies and approaches in teaching 
science and Mathematics education.
He disclosed that the programme was a Global Partners for 
Education (GPE) in collaboration with four (4) universities 
including; Niger, Kaduna, Oyo and Bayero University, 
Kano. He encouraged participants to extend the modern 
approaches learned to their classrooms and by extension to 
other courses at the Faculty of Education.
The event featured comment, observation, question and 
answer sessions and reading of the resolutions of the 
meeting.

scheduled as follows:
Date: Sunday, 12th January, 2025
Time: 11:00am 
Venue: Central Mosque, BUK Old Campus

Prof. Tijjani Hassan Darma, Provost College of Natural and 
Pharmaceutical Sciences invites members of the University 
community to the wedding fatiha of his  daughter, Rahma Tijjani 
Darma and her fiance,Muhammad Abdulkarim Isma’il,  

In a significant stride towards revolutionizing groundnut 
research and development in Nigeria, Bayero University's 
Faculty of Agriculture has initiated a collaboration that will 
see to the signing of a landmark memorandum of 
understanding (MoU) with Sun Crops Agriculture Ltd, a 
subsidiary of the esteemed Lee Group, alongside notable 
Chinese institutions.

The decision to formalize this partnership 
emerged from a pivotal meeting hosted at 
Bayero University, Kano. Presided over by 
the Dean of the Faculty of Agriculture, 
Professor Muhammad Auwal Hussaini, the 
gathering welcomed key stakeholders poised 
to drive this ambitious initiative forward.

Present at the meeting were renowned 
groundnut breeders from the faculty, 
i n c l u d i n g  P r o f e s s o r  S a n u s i  G a y a 
Mohammed, Dr. A. S. Shuaib, and Dr. A. I. 
Kurawa, who collectively bring a wealth of 
expertise to the table.

Representing the Lee Group were Mr. 
Wilkins Lam, Project Director; Mr. Lau 
Wing Kit, Deputy General Manager of SGT; 
Mr. Liu Fei, Deputy General Manager of 
GNA; and Mr. Tangxingde, Administrative 
Assistant. Their presence underscored the 
Lee Group's commitment to fostering agricultural 
innovation.

The Chinese delegation included distinguished 
representatives: Mr. Liu Lewen, Chairman of Shandong 

Haoyou Oil & Fat Co., Ltd; Mr. Zheng Mingjun, Chairman 
of Shandong Runbo Agricultural Technology Co., Ltd; and 
Mr. Liu Shipeng, Chairman of Beijing Zhongyou Grain & 
Oil Engineering Technology Co., Ltd. Their involvement 
signals a robust international collaboration aimed at 
transforming groundnut agriculture.

This forthcoming MoU heralds a new era of agricultural 
advancement, promising to enhance groundnut varieties 
and bolster Nigeria's agricultural landscape through shared 
expertise and innovative research.

Faculty of Agriculture Set to sign MoU with Chinese Institutions, others

Team of the Faculty of Agric and the partner 
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The Board of Survey wishes to inform members of the University community that a disposal exercise of 
unserviceable items is scheduled to take place as follows:

The disposal will be carried out by way of sale to university staff at set prices through an Independent Agent. Only 
University staff are invited to participate in this disposal exercise. Items to be disposed include wooden and 
metallic junks, unserviceable electronic equipment and various scarp items.
We kindly solicit for your cooperation and participation in this exercise, as it aligns with our commitment to 
maintaining an organized and resource efficient university environment.

Signed: 
Assistant Secretary, Board of Survey, Bayero University, Kano

For: Chairman, Board of Survey

INVITATION TO THE DISPOSAL OF UNSERVICEABLE ITEMS

LOCATION  DATE  TIME  

NEW CAMPUS, OLD POWER 

HOUSE  

WEDNESDAY, 15th  

JANUARY, 2025  

9:00 AM TO 5:00 PM  

 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas has approved the appointments and re-appointment of 
the underlisted staff into various positions:

APPOINTMENTS/APPOINTMENTS  

In line with the global best practice in research ethics, 
Social , Humanities and Law Ethical Research Committee 
(SHLEC) Bayero University, Kano wishes to inform the 
U n i v e r s i t y  C o m m u n i t y  p a r t i c u l a r l y , 
Researchers/Investigators the need for obtaining on ethical 
clearance from the committee. However, the committee 
covers all area of research such as, Social Science, 
Humanities, Law and Theology and so on. For detail 
information please contact the following persons:

a) Prof. Ibrahim Ahmad Rufai   Chairman SCORE, 

Director DRIP

b) Prof. Usman Muhammad Shu'aib  Chairman, 

Director IIIBF

c) Prof. Maikano Madaki  Member, Sociology

d) Prof. Abdulazeez U. Raji  Member , FEES

e) Dr. Binta Abba  Member, DRIP

f) Prof. Aminu Isa  Member, FSM

g) Prof. Mainasara Kurfi  Member, Mass Comm

h) Prof. Ahmad Gadanya Member, Fac. of Clinical 

Science

i) Prof. Hafizu Miko Yakasai Member, FAIS

j) Prof. Ahmad Audu Maiyaki - Member, Dangote 

Business School

k) Dr. Ali Idris   Member, Education

l) Dr. Binta Abba  Member, DRIP

m) Dr. Nuhu Musa Idris  Member , Law

n) Barr. Nura Musa Abdulahi Secretary, Servicom.

Signed: Barr. Nura Musa Abdullahi

Secretary, SHLEC

SHLEC Sensitize University Community on the Needs to 
Obtain Research Ethical Clearance

S/N NAME
 

DEPARTMENT
 

APPOINTMENT
 

EFFECTIVE
1 Dr. Kabiru Bello Dungurawa

 
Department of Education

 
Appointed as the Chairman, Board of the 
BUK Staff Secondary School 

 17th
 

December, 
2024

 

2 Professor Gali Saidu
 

Department of Adult Education 
and Community Service 

Re-appointed as the Head, Department of 
Adult Education and Community Services  

28th  
December, 

2024  
3 Dr. N.M. Nasidi Department of Agriculture and 

Environmental Engineering 
Appointed as the Head, Department of 
Agriculture a nd Environmental 
Engineering 

30th   December, 
2024  

4 Dr. Shariff Umar Abdussalam
 

Department of Clinical 
Pharmacology

 

Appointed as the Faculty Examination 
Officer, Faculty Board of Basic Clinical 
Sciences

20th

 
November, 

2024 to 19th 
November, 2026
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